March 20, 1946 Mr. E. B. Black Black & Veatch Kansas City 6, Missouri Dear Mr. Black: Mr. Neil Bartley of the Printograph Company has written about Ralph Moon of Southwest High School. I am enclosing a carbon copy of his letter to me and my letter to him for your perusal. I know how busy you are, but If you could help Mr. Bartley out when he calls you, I personally would appreciate it very much. This boy, Moon, is a fine chap and I would like to - have him enroll at the university. It will take some strong recommendation from you to get him enrolled at the university. This is on account of new regulations on taking boys from Kansas and Kansas City, but I hope they don't interpret it from Kansas City, Kansas. I believe interpretation would be broad enough to take in both Kansas Cities. Sincerely, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Goach. FCA:MF Enc.